Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 **GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124** 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer

January 8, 1985 Town Hall

Jack Sprigler Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H.L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also in attendance: Bob Isgrigg, Max Mason, Janice Gibson, Gary Getrost, and Marvin Powell.

The monthly claims and financial statements were presented to the Board. claims were approved and the financial statements accepted by the Board.

Bob Isgrigg reported that a connection with Floyds Knobs Water Company could be made without requiring a pump. When Floyds Knobs requires water the Galena tower can be shut off and the valve from Edwardsville opened. Greenville can then supply Floyds Knobs with a minimum of 135 gallons per minute and a maximum of 400 gallons per minute. Isgrigg will check with Edwardsville on the amount of water we can get from them. This connection will improve the water pressure on Smith Road.

Isgrigg also reported that the contractor has at least two more days work on the water line on Featheringill Road. They ran into some rock so they crossed the road where they found less rock.

Jack Sprigler motioned the employees of the water utility be allowed to accumulate sick days. Ron Lamb seconded. Motion carried.

There being no further business Ron Lamb moved the meeting be adjourned. Jack Sprigler seconded.

Respectfully submitted,

ain V. Miller

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer

President.